
MINUTES OF THE GENERAL COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE CLUB HOUSE  
ON THURSDAY, 13th JULY 1967.  

 
 
PRESENT:                         The Captain (R.H. Meeks) in the Chair, Messrs. Robinson, Clegg, Sykes, 
 Fiddian, Hartley, A.N. Howard, Rowley, N. Howard, High, Hopkinson, J.C.E. 
 Meeks and Stephenson.   
     
 The Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. 
      
MATTERS The Secretary stated that arrangements had now been made to have the  
ARISING: Towel Service provided by the Initial Towel Co., and the laundry by Hurst
 Laundries.    
     
 It was agreed to accept the tender from Geo. High (Builders) Ltd.,  for the
 pointing required to the outside of the Locker Room building. 
     
    
GENERAL Bills presented for payment amounted to £875.8.11d. 
COMMITTEE:     
 It was unanimously agreed the present Mayor of Ashton be granted the
 courtesy of the course and Club House during his term of office. 
 The Secretary was instructed to write and convey our congratulations to J.W.
 Whitworth upon being awarded the C.B.E. recently. 
     
 Complaints that children were making a practice of walking to school across 
 the course and also persons were playing golf without permission on the
 17th. and 18th. Fairways were discussed. The Secretary was asked to write to
 Mr. F. Beech at Hartshead School and to Mr. Connor, 94 Nook Lane, pointing
 out the serious view the Committee would take should these practices 
 continue.    
     
 The Tree Planting Scheme, initiated by the Captain was discussed and it was 
 agreed to give further thought to the matter at a subsequent meeting.
      
PENSION SCHEME A report of the sub-committee’s findings, on the subject of a pension scheme 
FOR EMPLOYEES: for employees was given by the Treasurer. It was unanimously agreed to ask 
 various Insurance Companies for firm quotations within the limits specified.
      
RESIGNATIONS & The resignations of P.R. Hunt was accepted with regret: -  
NOMINATIONS:      
 After ballot, he following persons were accepted as members:- 
  

C.J. Powell Prop. F. Kenworthy Sec. J.W. Stephenson Full Playing 
M. Walker Prop. J. Wellock Sec. F.J. Rowley Junior Boy 
S. Walker Prop. J. Wellock Sec. F.J. Rowley Junior Boy 
A.G. Nield Prop. W.J. Jackson Sec. F.J. Rowley Junior Boy 
Mrs. P. Greenhough Prop. G.A. Greenhough Sec. E.B. Hartley Full Playing Ldy 
Mrs. M. Grundy Prop. P.D. Duffy Sec. F.W. Greenhough Social Lady 

 
CORRESPONDENCE: The application by the Ladies Golf Union, for permission to allow their 
 Tournament Players facilities to practise during the winter months was



 refused.    
 Permission was granted to open the smoke room to ladies on the occasion
 of their Open Day, 6th. September 1967. 
     
 It was agreed, their (sic) would be no catering on Mondays, other than Bank
 Holidays, as from 25th March 1968. The Ladies Section to be notified of this
 decision by the Secretary.  

  
The meeting closed with a vote of thanks to the Captain for presiding. 
   
Date of next meeting 10th. August 1967. 
  
  

 
                       Signed    R.H. Meeks……Captain.  Date …..10 Aug 67……..   
                                                                          


